Somerset County Football Finals

You may have heard verses of ‘We are the Champions’ throughout the village over the last week. This is likely
to have been the dulcet tones of our Year 5 and 6 Somerset County football champions!

Ose has written the following report about Finals day on Friday 14 January.

We travelled to Street in Somerset to take part in the Somerset County Football Finals.

The regional final was a hard game because the team we were playing had skilful attackers and a very good goal
keeper. We managed to score 2 goals in the first half of the match, which gave us a great feeling of confidence for
the second half. We then scored again, meaning we were 3-0 up! The other team fought back and managed to
score 2 goals in just 2 minutes. We could tell this was going to be a tough game. To secure our win, we had to
score one more goal. With 5 minutes to go, BJS scored again! When the final whistle was blown, we celebrated
knowing we had secured a 4-2 win and we had won the Somerset finals. We all celebrated and we got to lift the
trophy. It really was the best feeling. We celebrated and sang all the way home on the minibus!

Thanks so much to Mr Webster and Mr Williams for taking us, supporting and coaching us.

We are training and looking forward to the regional finals now in March.
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